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North Douglas County Fire & EMS

531 S Cedar, PO Box 277

Drain, OR 97435

Phone 541-836-2282
fax 541-836-2292
North Douglas Co. Fire & EMS

                             Board of Directors Meeting March 18th, 2024
                                 531 S. Cedar St. Drain, Or 97435 6:00 PM
The monthly meeting of the North Douglas County Fire & EMS Board of Directors was called to order by Bryce Wertz at 6:00 PM with Amelia Grabinski, Richard Barrone, and James Rogers present. 
There was no media to be introduced and no testimony from citizens not on the agenda. 
A motion was made by Richard and seconded by Amelia to consent agenda which included minutes from February’s meeting, treasurer report and payment of the bills.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Chiefs Report: Chief Burke went over the activity report.  David has resigned his position as Recruitment Officer, we will be actively looking for his replacement.  Brian will be discussing it at the Chiefs meeting.   
Old Business: 
The annex is nearly repaired. 

 We will be starting the bidding process for a triple wide out at Rice Hill rather than the expense of remodeling the restaurant.  DFPA is no longer interested in moving out there.  
Global Network has taken over our cyber security.  It is going to be expensive but worth it in the end.  

The Parkers have requested to inspect the Scotts Valley station in May.  They keep insisting we have more video footage.   

New Business: We have begun the budget process.  In order to assist with it the Board was asked to decide on how much of an increase in the Chief’s salary.  The Chiefs will use that as a guide for the COLA increase the other full-time employees will receive.   Richard Barrone recused himself from this portion of the discussion due to a potential conflict of interest.    Bryce is going to do some research on comparable and a percentage will be decided later.
We are hoping for the $35,000 summer staffing grant again and a potential cyber security grant.

Good of The Order: Easter Egg Hunt will be 1PM,March 31st at Yoncalla High School.  
The motion to adjourn was made by James, seconded by Richard and unanimously approved.
Meeting adjourned at 7:00
Minutes submitted by Sheryl Barrone
